NEWBRIDGE COLLEGE PARENTS SCHOOL ASSOCIATION

Minutes 21st February 2013

Attendance:

 Pat O Brien (POB)

Committee members; Paddy Berry (PB), Geraldine Caulfield (GC), Kate Cudmore (IKC), Jackie o Connor

Apologies-  Matt OShea, Adrienne Brady

Refer to register for parents and guardians in attendance.

The next meeting is Tuesday 19th March at 8pm

Paddy welcomed everyone and thanked them for their continued support. He also offered congratulations to the various teams in the college that have had great success lately e.g. french debating, hockey and rugby teams.

PREVIOUS AGREED ACTIONS:

Donation to charity/mission( in lieu of payment to Mr Duffy)- It was agreed to donate €400 to Fr. Larry's in support of the mission in Uruguay to which the transition year students are travelling next Easter.
Extra Curricular activities- PoB will request that it is on the agenda for the next student council meeting. The intention is to seek feedback directky from the pupils as to which activities woud be preferred / supported. Paddy extended the invitation to the council to attend a PSA meeting. Paddy will liaise with Clare Matthews, who is a teacher in the school and student council coordinator in order to arrange for PSA committee members to meet with the student council.
Legends Night- Paddy and Pat extended congratulations to all the comittee members on all the hard work to date in organising what promises to be an excellent night. Jackie gave a brief summary, saying all tickets were sold out and all spot prizes/ ads  etc are in place. The expectation would be to raise €25,000 on the night for  new girls changing rooms. 

TREASURER'S REPORT: 
Kate summarised all receipts and expenses for the year. The account is in a healthy credit.

MANAGEMENT & PLANNING:

Use of emails to communicate with parents- PoB was pleased to inform us that Newbridge College has been chosen for rollout of high speed network in phase 2, which means the college should have up to 100 meg capacity by school year 13/ 14, enabling use of emails and the option to look at e learning. We will receive more updates on this topic as they happen.

Private schools opting to become public - The question was asked- was Newbridge College 1 of the 5 schools "in talks" as mentioned in the media. Pat confirmed the college was not 1 of those schools. 

CURRICULUM:

Mock Exams- Last year's delay in the return of corrected papers, resulted in this issue being addressed with the companies involved. The corrections this year are spread across 3 different companies.

1 parent raised the issue that an external examiner was late for the mock French orals and she did not apologise for, or explain her lateness. PoB agreed to take this up with the relevant people.

COMMUNICATIONS:

No items on the agenda

LEARNING AND TEACHING SUPPORT:

Board of Governors Update- Sharon Fidgeon explained that in her role as parent rep, she has been involved in reviewing lots of different policies i.e. anti bullying/ sports/ codes of behaviour/ child protection/ health and safety. They will all be on the school website once finalised.

There are also a number of subcomittees i.e. finance/ HR which meet once evry 2 months outside of the main board meeting. These committees then report back to the main board for agreement / finalising any issues on the agenda.  The school principal presents a school report at each meeting.

The question was asked of Sharon- was the Board responsible for funding. PoB explained that the fees support the funds and each year a budget is set by the finance commmittee. The college receives no government funding as it is a fee paying school.

Travel to School matches- There was a long discussion on this topic. The main points addressed were :

The school was concerned that pupils were travelling to matches on public transport or in friends' cars and felt a letter of communication to parents  was appropriate. The school is providing a supervised door to door service which is very much appreciated and staff are nervous of  students using public transport in large volumes.

The following questions were asked -could the school insist that students only use the school transport and Pat explained that they are not in a position to insist on this.

Could the school do receipts on payment of bus- it was agreed that this would be logistically difficult

Should students provide a note if not going on the school bus?

Some parents felt that the previous system of transport was better i.e. all students were going unless you opted out. Pat reminded all that this old system resulted in buses being booked and not used and it was agreed to try the current  prepay method which was agreed at a previous PSA meeting as a process that was working well and was to be maintained.
Could the school look at agreeing a travel/ match policy?
The end decision was that Pat would discuss the option of a change to the sports policy or create a match policy- this would need discussion with the board also.

AOB:

Past pupils network- Paddy informed all that Fr Larry is working very hard on building the network of past pupils,male and female. If people are aware of past pupils that have not been contacted, they just need to be proactive and log onto the website to contact Fr Larry.

Intel Irl have invited parents and teachers to join them on their campus for the inaugral STEM for future jobs growth event. It is on Wednesday 13th March from 7pm tp 9pm. Details are on www.intel.ie/STEM and the invite will be on the school website.

Purchasing of sports wear for school teams - 

A discussion was had on this topic with requests made from some parents to purchase kit for the senior boys rugby team. 

Everyone felt that wearing a school sports kit enhances pride in the school and could only be a positive thing however Pat informed us that full team kit is very expensive circa €4,000. He also mentioned that the school had been approached by a sponsor.

It was also agreed that the PSA could not solely fund 1 team so the suggestion was made by Jackie that if €10 was added to each student's fee it would be over €8,000 a year for a sports fund that could then be spent as the school saw fit.

This was thought to be an excellnet idea and might be better if it was not limited just to sports but perhaps extra curricular activities in general.

Pat agreed to discuss this with Matt to see if it could be progressed.

School Uniform- 1 parent asked for clarification on the wearing of fleeces as part of the school  uniform.
Child Safety- the school distributed a text regarding safety walking home from school and        whilst Pat was not at liberty to give too much detail- he did confirm that a female student had     been approached by a male who attempted to abduct her, while walking home from her bus stop. The gardai are involved and the parents had given permission for the text to be distributed.

Injuries while training etc- 1 parent thanked the school and was very impressed that a teacher  had gone to effort to contact her directly to ensure she knew her son had been injured and the      teacher also spoke to the people he was travelling home with to ensure they kept an eye on him.

Pat confirmed that staff would always endeavour to contact parents in such circumstances.

Newbridge Horse show- All were reminded that the horse show is on in May and anyone wishing to help could let Geraldine know and she will pass on the details plus an invite will be sent to   the horse show committe for the next PSA, if they wish to attend and brief those in attendance.

ACTIONS:

Cheque for 400 to be given to FR Larry Kelly for mission

KC

Contact student council to arrange a meeting



PB

Extra curricular activities to be on next student council agenda

POB

Addess issue of late examiner at mocks




POB

Intel invite to go up on web site





GC

Discuss options on match policy with a review on travel restrictions
PoB

€10 extra on fees- is this an option- Pat to discuss with Matt

PoB

Remind staff on uniform policy





PoB
Invite Horse show committe memebr to next PSA Meeting

GC
